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www.swanlandschool.co.uk 

4th July 2024 

PARENTS’ NEWSLETTER 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 

UPCOMING DIARY DATES 

Tuesday 2nd-Friday 5th July – Year 6 Cober Hill Residential Visit CLICK HERE 

Monday 8th July – House Olympics! CLICK HERE 

Tuesday 9th July – PTA Bag2School Collection CLICK HERE 

Tuesday 9th-Monday 15th July – Book Fair CLICK HERE 

Tuesday 9th July – Year 3 Visit to Mappleton Beach CLICK HERE 

Wednesday 10th-Thursday 11th July – Year 4 Swimming Lessons CLICK HERE 

Wednesday 10th July – Year 2 Performance ‘Minibeast Madness’ (10.00 am) CLICK HERE 

Wednesday 10th July – Year 5 Poetry Recital Afternoon (2.00 pm) CLICK HERE 

Thursday 11th July – Year 2 Performance ‘Minibeast Madness’ (10.00 am) CLICK HERE 

Friday 12th July – Non-Uniform Day in exchange for Chocolate Tombola for PTA Summer Fete CLICK HERE 

Friday 12th July – PTA Summer Fete CLICK HERE Wristband sales close 12.00 pm, Friday 12th July  

 

Staffing Update   

We have three staff members leaving Swanland Primary School at the end of this school 

year.  Mrs Neal, who has been with us for 25 years, is retiring her role as a Teacher.  Mrs 

Neal has worked in many KS2 classes over the years and has led Hockey and Recorder clubs 

for many years.  

Mrs Carvalho, who has been with us for 18 years, is also retiring her role as School Business 

Manager. Mrs Cavalho started her time in the office as an Administrator and has worked as 

a School Business Manager since 2011.  

Mrs Lamb is resigning from her role as a Teaching Assistant.  Mrs Lamb worked as a Teacher 

since 1992 and then as a Teaching Assistant from 2014.  That’s an amazing 32 years’ service 

to the school.  

We would like to thank Mrs Neal, Mrs Cavalho and Mrs Lamb for all their hard work over 

the years, supporting children and staff across the school, and we wish them all the very 

best for the future. 

Mrs Hobbs will be returning from a career break into Year 1 as well as continuing with her 

SENDCo role for Dunswell Academy and Edukos Trust.  We look forward to seeing Mrs 

Hobbs back in the classroom. 

 

 

PTO 
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Meet and Greet Meetings for Parents 

We do hope you will be able to join us on the appropriate date below to meet your child(ren)’s 

new teaching team for September 2024 and learn a little about their new year group and 

what is planned for the forthcoming year.  Please also refer to separate letters. 

Reception Monday 23rd September at 5.30 pm (Great Hall) 

Year 1  Wednesday 25th September at 5.00 pm (Small Hall) 

Year 2  Wednesday 11th September at 5.30 pm (Small Hall) 

Year 3  Wednesday 18th September at 6.00 pm (Small Hall) 

Year 4  Wednesday 18th September at 5.30 pm (Classroom) 

Year 5  Thursday 19th September at 5.00 pm (Classroom) 

Year 6  Wednesday 25th September at 6.00 pm (Small Hall) 

 

Teaching Arrangements for September 2024 

On Monday the children were informed of their new teachers for next year; they will officially 

meet their teacher during the final week of term. Details of class moves are below:  

Reception (RHM) Mrs Myers (Mon-Thurs) and Miss Platten (Fri) 

Reception (RCM) Mrs Morrison (Mon, Tues, Wed aft and alternate Fri) and  

Miss Spizer (Wed morn, Thurs and alternate Fri) 

Year 1 (RHM–1RP) Mrs Preston 

Year 1 (RCM–1EJ) Mrs Jenkinson (Mon-Thurs) and Mrs Hobbs (Fri) 

Year 2 (1EJ–2SP/MP) Mr Pea (Mon-Wed) and Mrs Patrick (Thurs-Fri) 

Year 2 (1RP–2JP) Mrs Palmer 

Year 3 (2SP/MP-3SM) Mrs McCallum 

Year 3 (2JP–3GW/CP) Miss Platten (Mon-Wed) and Mr Pea (Thurs-Fri) 

Miss Welbourne (Maternity Leave) 

Year 4 (3GW–4KC) Mrs Carney   

Year 4 (3SM–4MR) Mrs Russell   

Year 5 (4KC–5DR) Miss Richardson 

Year 5 (4MR–5LG) Mrs Greensmith 

Year 6 (5DR-6RC) Mrs Cooper 

Year 6 (5LG–6KG) Miss Green 

 

End of Year Reports 

Every child’s end of year report will be sent home on Thursday 11th July 2024 in an envelope 

labelled for the attention of Parent/Carer and with the child’s name/class; we propose 

allowing your child to bring their report home in their bag.  If you would like to pick up your 

child’s report or have it sent home by post, or if you require an additional copy of the report 

where families live separately, please contact the School Office, either in person or by email 

to adminsupport@swanlandschool.co.uk before Monday 8th July 2024.  After receiving the 

report, if you wish to meet with your child’s teacher before the end of the year, please 

complete the form that will be included with the report.  

 

After School Netball 

Please note, the Year 5 and Year 6 after-school Netball Club on a Tuesday, with Mrs 

Patrick, Miss Stephenson and Mrs Goulding, has now finished for this school year. PTO 

mailto:adminsupport@swanlandschool.co.uk
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Schools’ Music Service 

For those pupils receiving lessons through the East Riding Schools’ Music Service; Woodwind, 

Guitar and Percussion have now finished for this school year.  The last Upper Strings & 

Keyboard, Brass and Lower Strings lessons will be on Tuesday 9th July. 

Music lessons will commence again from Monday 9th September 2024. 

 

Swanland Show – Saturday 29th September 2024 

During an assembly earlier in the week, Mrs Patrick mentioned the Swanland Show as the 

children have been preparing artwork for this event.  This artwork will be coming home in the 

next week with a letter (and a permission slip) describing the event.  If you would like to 

enter your child's artwork, please return the artwork with the completed permission slip to 

your Class Teacher by Wednesday 17th July.   

 

OPAL House Bingo!   

Thank you so much for the donations toward OPAL for the OPAL house bingo.  There are 

just a few items left to collect.  Children can see the bingo cards in the small hall for 

updates.  

 

REMINDER: PTA Summer Fete – Friday 12th July 2024 

There is still time to sign up – the Summer Fete is dependent on volunteers!  

Thank you to those of you who have already signed up, however we still need 

volunteers in order to make this event a success.   

Please click here to volunteer!   

 

Yorkshire 3 Peaks Walk Fundraiser Update  

The Mums (and Dads) who walked the National 3 Peaks challenge to raise funds to support 

the school have reached their fundraising goal of £3,000 but are still accepting donations if 

anyone would like to still sponsor them.  They have a ‘Go Fund Me’ page set up, so please 

click here.  Thank you.  

 

ParentPay - Current Online Payments 

Please be aware of any debt building up on your ParentPay accounts.  We would appreciate 

it if all ParentPay accounts are kept in credit and all parents ensure that adequate funds 

are always available on their accounts.  Meals must be paid for in advance, therefore, if you 

are not entitled to Free School Meals, parents must ensure funds are available on their 

ParentPay account.   

ALL outstanding payments on your ParentPay account are to be paid by Friday 12th July 

2024, including any future lunches up to and including Friday 19th July.  Thank you. 

• KS1 Zoolab Visit to School – before Monday 8th July 2024 

Please note, deadlines for events will no longer be extended.  Thank you.  

 

 

PTO 
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Flyers on the School Website 

Community flyers added to the school website this week can be found by clicking on this link 

then looking under Summer Term 2023-24, Second Half Summer Term Flyers.   

Disclaimer: Swanland Primary School does not endorse the following flyers; we are simply 

sharing the information.  

CURRENT VACANCIES 

If you, or anyone you know, is/are interested in the following vacancies, please see further 

details on our website at: our school website or on the ERYC Recruitment Website 

TEACHING ASSISTANT LEVEL 1  

Deadline for receipt of Applications –Wednesday 17th July 2024 at 12.00 pm 

FORTHCOMING DIARY DATES  

Summer Term 2024 Diary (➔ New Diary Item)  

Monday 15th July – KS1 (Years 1 & 2) Zoolab Visit to School CLICK HERE 

Wednesday 17th-Thursday 18th July – Year 4 Swimming Lessons CLICK HERE 

Thursday 18th July – Year 2 ‘The Faraway Tree’ Class Picnic CLICK HERE 

Thursday 18th July – Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly (2.00 pm) (see separate letter) 

Friday 19th July – School Closes for Summer Holidays (3.20 pm) 

Autumn Term 2024 Diary (➔ New Diary Item) 

➔ Wednesday 4th September – School Re-opens for Autumn Term 2024-2025 (8.45-8.50 am) 

➔ Wednesday 11th September – Year 2 Meet and Greet, 5.30 pm (Small Hall) (see separate letter) 

➔ Tuesday 17th September – Year 5 Visit to Eden Camp (letter to follow) 

➔ Wednesday 18th September – Year 4 Meet and Greet, 5.30 pm (Classroom) (see separate letter) 

➔ Wednesday 18th September – Year 3 Meet and Greet, 6.00 pm (Small Hall) (see separate letter) 

➔ Thursday 19th September – Year 5 Meet and Greet, 5.00 pm (Classroom) (see separate letter) 

➔ Monday 23rd September – Children’s Individual Photographs (all day) 

➔ Monday 23rd September – Family Photographs (5.00 pm) (sign up to follow) 

➔ Monday 23rd September – Reception Meet and Greet, 5.30 pm (Great Hall) (see separate letter) 

➔ Wednesday 25th September – Year 1 Meet and Greet, 5.00 pm (Small Hall) (see separate letter) 

➔ Wednesday 25th September – Year 6 Meet and Greet, 6.00 pm (Small Hall) (see separate letter) 

➔ Friday 27th September – Year 2 Great Fire of London Half-Day Workshop (letter to follow) 

➔ Sunday 29th September – Scarecrow Hunt! (letter to follow) 

➔ Monday 7th October – Immunisation Nurse in school – Nasal Spray Flu Vaccinations (letter to follow) 

➔ Tuesday 15th October – Year 4 Visit to Murton Park (letter to follow) 

➔ Wednesday 23rd October – PTA Bag2School Collection (letter to follow) 

➔ Thursday 24th October – School Closes for October Half-Term Holiday (3.20 pm) 

➔ Monday 4th November – School Re-opens After October Half-Term Holiday (8.45-8.50 am) 

Thank you for your continued support. 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Hannah Stephenson, Head Teacher 
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